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SALFORD SCHOOLS FORUM


3 December, 2008


Salford Civic Centre


Chorley Road


Swinton


Meeting commenced:
4.30 p.m.


“        ended:
7.09 p.m.

PRESENT:
S. Hopkins – in the Chair



Schools Membership



Secondary Schools –



Head Teachers and Senior Management Team Members


S. Aveyard, M. Hanbury, P. Harte, P. Wilford




Primary Schools – Head Teachers



S. Slack



Primary Schools – Governors



P. Howe, C. Johnstone and J. Martin



Non School Members



Teachers’ Trade Unions 



J. Elderkin



OFFICERS:
B. McIntyre

}
Children’s Services



R. Sides

}



M. McHugh

-
Senior Democratic Services Officer

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Rabbi Goldblatt and S. Darley.
2. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 24 September, 2008, were approved as a correct record. 

3. MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Planning, Preparation and Assessment

The Chairman provided a brief summary of the history of consideration of this issue by this Forum.

He indicated that the issue had initially been considered at the meeting of the Forum held on 13 December, 2006, and that the following resolution had been passed at that meeting –

RESOLVED:
THAT the Forum supports the principle of any monies currently paid into any sector for non-contact time being redistributed equally via a mechanism to be agreed at a future meeting.

It was noted that arising from this resolution, a report had been submitted at the meeting of the Children’s Services Lead Member Briefing on 15 December, 2006, at which the Lead Member had approved the following –

(a) Note the decision of the Salford Schools Forum to agree in 
principle to monies currently paid into any sector for non-
contact time being re-distributed equally amongst schools 

(b) Authorise officers to report back to the Forum and myself 
on a mechanism which might be developed to achieve this 
re-distribution
It was noted that the first tranche of funding in the sum of £600K had been distributed to the Primary Sector in April, 2007.

Discussion then took place regarding the wider issues of PPA within the whole school funding framework.

Members discussed whether PPA should be considered separately from other funding issues. Members noted that, although all issues of funding needed to be considered, it was necessary to follow through with the PPA issue as a priority.

Following a discussion on detail of funding provision for schools across the city and in similar schools in neighbouring authorities, discussion returned to PPA funding in Salford and how it was to be achieved.

Members were reminded that the first tranche of funding for PPA in Primary Schools had been paid in April, 2007 but that no further funding had been received since.

RESOLVED:
THAT a letter be sent to the Lead Member for Children’s Services seeking an update report for the next meeting (28 January, 2009) in respect of -

i)
reference to the Record of Decision Notice arising from the meeting of the Children’s Services Lead Member Briefing held on 15 December, 2006, 


(a) 
seeking an update requesting why the decision had not been 
carried out fully (reporting back to the Lead member and Forum 
on a mechanism which might be developed to achieve the re-
distribution of funding for PPA funding to primary schools)  


(b) 
why any action taken was not communicated to the Forum, as 
required according to its constitution.


(c)
requesting that a response be provided to this Forum in order for 
the issue to be resolved prior to the budget settlement for 2009 / 
2010.


4. PRIMARY CAPITIAL PROGRAMME

B. McIntyre provided an update report regarding work being undertaken in respect of funding for the delivery of the Primary Capital Programme.

He submitted a copy of correspondence received from the Department of Children, Schools and Families relating to ‘the Primary Strategy for Change’ submission which had been approved by the Department subject to modification.

He highlighted the details of the proposed modifications and indicated that the revised submission would be returned to the Department of Children, Schools and Families.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT B. McIntyre submit an update report in respect of this issue at the next meeting of the Forum.

5. ANALYSIS OF SCHOOL BALANCES

R. Sides submitted a report which provided details of school balances at 31 March 2008, for (a) the current school year and (b) projections for future years to 2013.

He noted that the figures contained within the report should be used only as a guide figure owing to the work which had been undertaken with schools since the production of the figures.

He indicated that schools which were either (a) currently in deficit or (b) projected to fall into deficit, had been requested to produce recovery reports and that this work had been supported by officers from the Children’s Services Directorate.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT an update report be submitted at the meeting of this Forum in March, 2009, in respect of progress with (a) primary schools in deficit in the sum of over £30,000 and (b) high schools in deficit in the sum of over £50,000.


(3) THAT a full update report in respect of this issue be submitted at the meeting of this Forum in May, 2009.
6. EARLY YEARS UPDATE

RESOLVED:
THAT update reports in respect of this issue be submitted at future meetings of this Forum.

7. THE SCHOOL LUNCH GRANT

R. Sides submitted a report providing details of the options which were available for the allocation of the School Lunch Grant for 2008 / 2009.

Discussion took place in respect of a number of issues, including –

· Discrepancies which could arise in allocations owing to the number of children within schools who take school meals rather than the total number of children in a school.
· Differences in allocations between schools under contract with Citywide Services and those which were not.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

(a)
Agenda Setting Process


RESOLVED:
THAT arrangements for an Agenda Setting process for 
future meetings of this Forum be made between the Chairman and 
Officers.

9. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of this Forum be held on Wednesday, 28 January, 2009, at 4.00 p.m.
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